
Request for Technical Review Comments 

Avenal, CA

HWY21FH003
(2 Pages)

 



From: Karol Donald 

Sent: Friday, October 22, 2021 4:56 PM

To: Machado,  'JKolter  

Subject: Technical Review of NTSB Factual Reports - Avenal, CA Crash Investigation

Good Afternoon Joe and John, 

The NTSB’s draft factual reports (9 reports attached) for the Avenal crash investigation

are ready for your technical review and comment. The purpose of this technical review is to

verify the accuracy and completeness of the factual information. As a party to this investigation,

please review the documents and ensure the information contained within is accurate to the best

of your knowledge. In addition to any comments, you may have on the draft reports, please also

indicate whether you believe any additional information is needed to complete the factual record.

Your technical review should focus on factual comments only, and not analysis of the crash. 

Please submit your technical review comments by no later than Friday, November 5,

2021.  The NTSB investigative team will review all comments and provide you the disposition of

those comments, including whether any changes will be made to the reports. Please remember

that draft factual reports are for official use only until released in the public docket, and federal

regulations prohibit the release of investigative information that has not been released by the

NTSB without prior consultation and approval. 

Best regards,

            Don 

Donald F. Karol
Senior Highway Accident Investigator | National Resource Specialist

Office of Highway Safety, National Transportation Safety Board
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